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BAN LIVE HORSE EXPORTS FOR SLAUGHTER:  September 27, 2023 the letter below was emailed to:  Prime Minister 

Trudeau; Lawrence MacAulay, Minister of Agriculture & Agri-Food; Liberal MP Nathaniel Erskine-Smith; Liberal MP Tim Louis; 

Liberal MP Jenica Atwin; Green Party MPs Elizabeth May and Mike Morrice; Conservative MP Michelle Rempel Garner; NDP 

MP Alistair MacGregor; Senator Pierre J. Dalphond, Deputy Leader, Senate; Senator Jane Cordy, PSG Senate Leader.   
 

Please move quickly to STOP the export of live horses for slaughter.  Every year thousands are transported by air from 

Canada to Japan for human consumption.   
 

Long distance transport causes them significant stress.  They are terrified and may panic, and it puts them at greater 

risk of injury, illness and sometimes death.  Usually, 3 to 4 horses are crammed into small wooden crates.   
 

Horses can spend 11-12 hours waiting for the airplane to take off, and then wait again to be unloaded overseas -- 

during this time horses are deprived of food, water and rest -- factor in the flight time and that is a long time during a 

very frightful situation.   
 

Please hold the Liberal Government to its September 2021 election promise to ban the export of live horses for 

slaughter for human consumption.  What these horses are put though is cruel, inhumane, and it needs to STOP NOW.   
 

Please keep us updated on the outcome of Bill S-270 (An Act to amend the Health of Animals Act and the Agriculture 

and Agri-Food Administrative Monetary Penalties Regulations (live horses)), and Bill C-355 (An Act to prohibit the export 

by air of horses for slaughter and to make related amendments to certain Acts).   
 

We hope you will continue working to end this miserable and appalling business for profit.   
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ADLC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 

 

Will be held TENTATIVELY on Sunday, March 24, 2024, 1:30 pm, Visual Arts Studio, 

(If the weather is bad, we will try for Tuesday, March 26, 7:15 pm, Solarium room.), 

hopefully at the Don Gamble Recreation Centre at the St. Laurent Complex,         

525 Côté Street, 2 blocks west of St. Laurent Blvd., Ottawa, Ontario.   

If you plan to attend PLEASE call us to confirm the date and location -- 613-233-6117. 
 

MEMBERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND.  If you hold a current membership card 

please bring it with you.  Voting eligibility requires your membership fee to have been 

paid at least 6 months prior to the AGM date.   
 

Election of Directors, approve 2023 AGM minutes and 2023 Financial Report, appoint a 

public accountant, vote on having an audit or Review Engagement of our 2024 financial 

records done and our 2024 Financial Statements Report (and tax forms) prepared; and 

Committee Reports. 
 

This meeting is open to the public.  We look forward to seeing you. 

Protective face masks in public spaces may still be a requirement. 
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Green Party MP Elizabeth May responded October 5, 2023:  “… I strongly oppose international shipping [of] horses for 

slaughter.  This is a longstanding issue that should have been resolved with legislation much earlier.   
 

I have been deeply concerned with the rights and welfare of all animals for my entire career.  I am a fierce advocate of those 
rights and have written at length on the subject.  Canada’s treatment of these horses is especially concerning considering the 
drugs administered to the horses prior to shipment are not in accordance with food safety regulations required for other animals 
domestically.  Canada must treat its animals humanely.   
 

I would absolutely support a bill to restrict the export of horses for slaughter.  I have long called for a parliamentary committee on 
animal welfare.  This committee would help to protect and advocate for the rights of horses and other animals.  I am continuing 
to work to develop legislation that would update Canada’s Criminal Code as it pertains to animal protection.  It would move 
crimes against animals from the property section and instead recognize animals as conscious beings.  We need to demand 
better regulations for the agriculture sector so inhumane practices such as these can not continue.   
 

… I will continue to advocate for an end to this cruel practice.  …”   
 

Prime Minister Trudeau’s office responded October 11, 2023 on his behalf:  “… As you know, the Government of Canada 

promised in 2021 to ban the live export of horses for slaughter, and we remain committed to getting this done.  Tim Louis, the 
Member of Parliament for Kitchener – Conestoga, is scheduled to introduce a Private Members’ Bill (PMB) this Fall to help fulfill 
that promise.  Mr. Louis has taken a leadership role in the caucus on this file and is looking forward to working with the 
opposition parties, stakeholders, and activists to ensure the passage of his PMB.  Banning the export of live horses for slaughter 
remains a priority for the government.   
 

Please be assured that the Committee process will give time to stakeholders, such as the Animal Defence League of 

Canada, to provide expert testimony on the impacts of the ban on your sector.  Mr. Louis and others look forward to your 

valuable feedback on this PMB, including what support might be necessary during such a transitionary period.  …”   
 

November 15, 2023 email from Michelle Rempel Garner’s office: PC MP Rempel Garner has concerns with Bill C-355 in its 

current state.  She believes the concerns of nearly 400 horse breeders across Canada need to be addressed, the unintentional 

impact it may have on the well being of horses, and the 2006 US legislation “banning the domestic slaughter of horses 

unintentionally led to higher abandonment, neglect, and abuse of horses, as breeders had no market to sell to and no income to 
care for the animals.  … This consideration is worrying both for breeders’ livelihoods and horses’ welfare, yet Bill C-355 makes 
no attempt to address it.  …”   
 

BILL C-275, AN ACT TO AMEND THE HEALTH OF ANIMALS ACT:  This federal ag-gag Bill is attempting to stop 

activists/caring individuals from entering buildings/enclosures where animals are kept, and exposing animal cruelty, 

inhumane animal care/farming practices.   
 

One of ADLC’s Directors shared the email they received October 12, 2023 from NDP MP Alistair MacGregor.  It is a 

disappointing point of view.:  “… The improper care and handling of livestock is certainly a matter of serious concern.  Abuse 

cases have occurred over the years right here in Canada   All have been shocking and even horrifying.  But they happen only 
rarely.  Any farmer whose livelihood depends on animals will tell you that their utmost concern is for the health and well-being of 

their animals.  …  [ADLC:  Factory farmers are not that greatly concerned about the health and well-being of their animals, 

because if they were, they would not be raising their animals on abysmal factory-farms and sending them to cruelty-plagued 

slaughterhouses.]   
 

Nothing in Bill C-275 would prevent farm workers from continuing to reveal abuse cases in the event of their unusual 
occurrence.  … well-intended actions can have inverse consequences.  Bill C-275 provides what I hope will be stiff penalties to 
encourage well-meaning animal rights activists not to take risks that outweigh what they see, rightly or wrongly, as the potential 
rewards.  …” 
 

A second letter from NDP MP MacGregor dated November 3, 2023.  “… I am disappointed in the Conservatives, the Bloc 

Québécois, and the majority of Liberal MPs on the committee who were unreceptive to making reasonable amendments in the 
interest of increased biosecurity that would have applied equally to all. I was optimistic that, by incorporating the varying 
viewpoints of farmers and animal rights activists, we could improve this proposed amendment to the Health of Animals Act to 
achieve the goal we all wish to see – the health and safety of animals.  Unfortunately, what was allowed to pass at Committee 
Stage fails to meaningfully achieve that objective. …”   
 

October 18, 2023 email from Animal Justice, Toronto, ON:  “… On Monday evening [October 16, 2023], the House of 

Commons Agriculture Committee approved federal ag gag Bill C-275.  ...   
 

Now we have to fight to get MPs to vote against the bill when it comes up for a final vote in the House of Commons in 
the next few weeks.  …    
                …3 
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[G]etting MPs to vote against the committee is going to be hard …”   
 

ONTARIO’S AG-GAG LAW BEING CHALLENGED:  An October 31, 2023 email from Animal Justice:  They are 

challenging Ontario’s ag-gag law in Court as of October 30, 2023.  “… This is the first time that a judge heard [an] ag gag case 

in Canada – we’re making history …”   
 

AGRI-BUSINESS FACTORY-FARMS GETTING AWAY WITH ANIMAL CRUELTY:  We received information from a 

Vancouver Humane Society, Vancouver, BC, email dated November 25, 2023.  We altered some of the text provided in their 

form letter.  Below is our December 4, 2023 letter emailed to:  Pam Alexis, BC NDP Minister of Agriculture and Food; BC MLA 

Sonia Furstenau, Green Party MPP; BC MLA Adam Olsen, Green Party MPP and BC United MLA Ian Paton, Shadow Minister for 

Agriculture and Food, etc. (total of 32 MLAs).    
 

RE:  The Never-Ending Story of Factory-Farm Animal Abuse. 
 

Once again, we find ourselves writing about another undercover investigation at a BC factory-farm that captured horrific 

conditions and animal suffering.   
 

The footage (filmed between April and June 2023), said to be from Excelsior Hog Farm in Abbotsford, shows cruel 

handling practices, including pigs being kicked in the stomach and face, and struck with metal rods and plastic boards; 

injured pigs with hernias, pressure sores, open wounds and leg injuries; and filthy conditions, including dead and rotting 

bodies of pigs and partially eaten bodies of piglets, and floors caked in feces and what appears to be blood and feces in 

some water troughs.   
 

This is not the first time this farm has been accused of inhumane treatment of animals.  A 2019 investigation at the 

farm found dead and dying pigs in unsanitary conditions and cruel handling practices, including piglets being castrated 

without the use of painkillers.  It’s shocking that the farm’s owners have not been held accountable for this.   
 

HOW MUCH WORSE DOES IT HAVE TO GET TO SHUT THIS FARM DOWN?  WHY AREN’T THE 

OWNERS/OPERATORS/WORKERS BEING CHARGED, PENALIZED (hefty fines and jail time) AND PREVENTED 

FROM EVER BEING ABLE TO OWN/OPERATE AND WORK ON ANY FARMS THAT HAVE ANIMALS ON THEM?  

There seems to be little or no incentive for these animal abusers to change their way of doing business because they are getting 

away with animal cruelty.   
 

This farm is just one example of long-standing and widespread issues within BC's animal agriculture system.  

Numerous investigations in recent years have found recurring animal suffering on farms in BC.  Meaningful action must 

be taken to protect farmed animals and create transparency and accountability within the animal agriculture industry.   
 

Specifically, we strongly urge you to support and implement the following measures:   
 

 - Government-mandated and proactively enforced farmed animal welfare regulations;   

 -  Publicly available reports of independent, third-party audits on farms and in slaughterhouses, including  

   consistent video surveillance monitoring for real transparency; and  

- Appropriate deterrents to prevent animal cruelty, including unannounced inspections and effective  

  penalties for industry stakeholders who are found guilty of animal cruelty.  
 

Canadians care deeply about animals, including those raised on farms.  We urge you to give this serious issue the 

urgent attention it deserves, and for much needed changes to be implemented.  We look forward to your response.   
 

December 4, 2023 a response from the office of Adam Walker, Independent BC MLA:  “… The issues you’ve raised, 

specifically the serious alleged animal cruelty and lack of regulation, are indeed substantial and warrant deep consideration.   
 

Please be assured that your concerns will be shared with MLA Adam Walker.  We recognize the passion and commitment 
reflected in your correspondence; it’s evident that many constituents … care deeply about the welfare of our animals and desire 
change within the industry for their better treatment.  …”   
 

Another response from the office of Adam Walker, December 19, 2023:  “…  After we received your email, we have 
reached out to the Ministry of Agriculture and food and below is their response.    

 

• Ensuring animals are treated ethically and with care is a priority for the British Columbia (B.C.) government.   
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• In B.C., farmed animal welfare is maintained by a broad framework composed of many individuals, organizations, 
requirements, and voluntary measures.  

• The primary legislation protecting animal welfare in B.C. is the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act (PCAA).  

Under the PCAA, B.C. has some of the strongest penalties in Canada for causing an animal to experience distress.   

• Charges under the PCAA can be laid against anyone responsible for an animal who causes or permits that animal to 

experience distress, including owners, managers, and employees.  A person convicted of an offence under the PCAA 

is liable to a fine of up to $75,000 or imprisonment for up to two years, or both.  A person may also be prohibited from 
owning or having custody or control of an animal for a specified period of time.   

• The B.C. Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (BC SPCA) is the designated organization 

responsible for animal welfare enforcement under the PCAA.  The organization has broad powers under the PCAA to 

ensure animal welfare is protected, inclusive of the ability to conduct proactive inspections at Commercial Animal 
Operations under section 15.1.   

• While the BC SPCA generally conducts its animal welfare investigations in response to complaints, the BC SPCA 

can also obtain a search warrant (under section 13 of the PCAA) to enter a premises if a BC SPCA agent believes on 

reasonable grounds that there is an animal in distress on that premises.   

• In Spring 2023, the Deputy Minister of the Ministry of Agriculture and Food appointed an Advisory Committee to 
comprehensively review B.C.’s farmed animal welfare framework.  The committee is comprised of animal welfare 

experts (including representation from the agricultural industry, the BC SPCA, and academia) and is in the process of 

preparing a report, with recommendations, to strengthen the framework.  On receipt of this report in Winter 2023/2024, 
the Deputy Minister will determine next steps in relation to the report and its recommendations.   

• Anyone with concerns about animal welfare should contact the BC SPCA directly at 1-855-622-7722, as they are 

mandated under the PCAA to respond to animals in distress and investigate any concerns.  …”   
 

ADLC:  The BC Minister may be proud of her province’s strong penalties and ability to protect the animals, but their legislation 

is only as good as their ability to enforce it.   
 

WHY IS CANADA’S DEPARTMENT OF NATIONAL DEFENCE STILL MAIMING AND KILLING ANIMALS IN 

MEDICAL TRAINING?:  We emailed a letter to Minister Anand February 1, 2023 (See ADLC Bulletin #201 – 

SPRING/SUMMER 2023), and received a reply April 5, 2023 (See ADLC Bulletin #202 – FALL/WINTER 2023).  An official 

response to Petition e-4330 (Animals) was tabled in the House of Commons on December 5, 2023.  We had signed that 

Petition March 21, 2023.  It asked the “… Minister of National Defence to bring an end to the use of animals in military trauma 

training and replace them with more advanced, human-relevant and less expensive human patient simulators.”   
 

“Response by the Minister of National Defence   
Signed by (Minister or Parliamentary Secretary):  Marie-France Lalonde   
 

National Defence uses advanced simulations with life-like mannequins, known as human patient simulators for the majority of its 

medical training.  Live tissue training on an anesthetized pig is used only in circumstances where simulations alone are not 
feasible, as is the case of Chemical, Biological, Radiological and Nuclear training for medical providers. In these cases, 
simulators cannot replace the precision and experience gained with live tissue.   
 

During live tissue training, National Defence strictly adheres to the guidelines of the Canadian Council on Animal Care (CCAC) 
(https://ccac.ca/) which establishes the ethical use and care of animals.  Further, the use of animals is governed by Defence 
Administrative Orders and Directive (DAOD) 8014-0 Animal Use in Research and Training and DAOD 8014-1 Management of 
Animal Use in Research, Teaching and Testing.  This is in line with CCAC standards as well as assessments and certifications 
to ensure consistent application of the standards across Canada.   
 

National Defence actively seeks to refine, reduce and where appropriate replace the use of live animals for research by using 
alternative experimental techniques.  For example, in 2022, National Defence invested approximately $129,000 in an advanced 
simulation mannequin or high-fidelity patient simulator, to evaluate its utility to augment medical training provided to CAF 
members.   
 

The approach of using advanced simulation for the majority of training and live tissue training sparingly offers military medical 
trainees with the highest calibre medical training possible with the goal of providing premium medical care to CAF members and 
those they protect, at home or abroad.”   
 

RACCOONS AT A RESCUE SANCTUARY SEIZED BY THE ONTARIO MINISTRY OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND  
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https://ccac.ca/
https://www.canada.ca/en/department-national-defence/corporate/policies-standards/defence-administrative-orders-directives/8000-series/8014/8014-0-animal-use-research-teaching-testing.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/department-national-defence/corporate/policies-standards/defence-administrative-orders-directives/8000-series/8014/8014-1-management-animal-use-research-teaching-testing.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/department-national-defence/corporate/policies-standards/defence-administrative-orders-directives/8000-series/8014/8014-1-management-animal-use-research-teaching-testing.html
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FORESTRY:   October 17, 2023 an ADLC Director received an email from the Ottawa-Carleton Wildlife Centre, Ottawa, 

ON, regarding a Peterborough wildlife sanctuary that was raided by the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry in 

September.  We personalized their sample letter, and on October 25 our letter was emailed to over 25 MPPs (a few 

Conservatives, one Green Party MPP and the majority were to the NDP).   
 

RE:  Wildlife in Ontario is Under Attack by the Ontario Government. 
 

Please urge Premier Doug Ford to immediately intervene to get the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry 

(MNRF) under control.   
 

The outrageous September raid on a wildlife rehabilitation facility in Peterborough and the seizure of baby animals has 

been widely condemned.  Shock and anger have been shown by rural and urban residents across Ontario, as evidenced 

in one petition that has already garnered over 4,000 signatures.   
 

Like the Ontario Greenbelt fiasco, it appears to be yet one more example of Premier Ford and a Minister either being 

unaware, uncaring, or unable to control the abusive activities of government staff.   
 

What could possibly be behind the MNRF’s massive attack that saw between 40-50 conservation officers and police 

along with a canine unit, helicopter and drones descend on a charity caring for orphaned and injured baby raccoons.  

They severely traumatized the young staff and volunteers who have devoted months in caring for these animals, harshly 

separating and throwing individual animals into tiny cages before carting away these terrified and crying juveniles to 

Codrington, a MNRF research facility.   
 

The over-the-top degree of force used by the MNRF in seizing innocent animals and terrorizing community volunteers 

was uncalled for.   
 

Premier Ford has a responsibility to reign in the rogue activities of the MNRF.  In addition to the huge waste of taxpayer 

dollars, the organized attack on young healthy animals at Mally’s raises the question of who exactly is in charge of this 

Ministry?   
 

As a first step, Premier Ford should order a return of the animals to Mally’s and an apology to the organization and, 

especially, the community.  It was members of the community that sought help for these orphaned baby animals and 

who were, without doubt, very grateful that Mally’s was there to help.  
 

The time for transparency and accountability from the MNRF is long overdue.  Wildlife in Ontario is under attack by the 

Ontario Government.  Other examples:  the government’s recent consideration of expanding cruel Penned Dog Hunting 

facilities; and allowing illegal wildlife hunting contests –- conservation officers have not swooped down and 

stopped/charged participating hunters or the outfitter store owner who has been holding annual illegal hunting 

contests in the Belleville area.   
 

We hope you will put pressure on the Government to do better to protect wildlife, and to work with the wildlife 

rehabilitation facilities (and not against them), and to get the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry under 

control.  We look forward to hearing from you.   
 

“CONCERNS REGARDING RECENT ACTIONS AGAINST MALLY’S WILDLIFE SANCTUARY”, Change.org petition we 

signed October 19, 2023.  The petition requested “… 1.  Immediate Transparency:  We demand to know where our raccoons 

are and how they are faring after their abrupt removal from our wildlife rehabilitation facility.  2.  Safe Return:  We implore the 

Ministry to return these raccoons to Mally’s wildlife rehabilitation facility, their home of love and care, where they were on their 

way to rehabilitation and a chance at returning to the wild.  3.  Investigation:  We call for a thorough and impartial investigation 
into the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry (MNRF) actions, ensuring that the truth comes to light.  4.  Accountability:  
Those responsible for these actions must be held accountable, and ethical treatment of our wildlife must always be the priority.  
…”   
 

DUCKS UNLIMITED – Whose Side Are They On?  Ducks or Hunters?  Ducks Unlimited does do conservation work 

and does care about the erosion of waterfowl habitat, but they also “… value and enjoy the sport and heritage of hunting.  …”  

[Their US website.]   
 

Ducks Unlimited Canada (DUC):  “… We regard waterfowl hunting, conducted in a legal and sustainable manner, as a 

legitimate and acceptable use of a renewable resource. …”  [DUC website.]   
 

“Some green charity heads bring home big pay”, The Ottawa Citizen, Ottawa, ON, January 5, 2024:  Ducks Unlimited 

Canada was the charity with the highest-paid executives based on a group of 17 charities in two specific categories, and “… 
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Governments contributed just over $27 million to Ducks Unlimited for its year ending March 31, 2023 …”  [Analysis done by 

the Canadian Press.  ADLC:  Why were Governments so generous with Canadian taxpayers’ money?]   
 

ADLC’S SPAY/NEUTER FUND AND ANIMALS IN DISTRESS FUND:  ADLC does not subsidize cats/dogs with poor 

veterinarian’s prognosis – but we help with the cost of euthanasia in some cases.  ADLC does not subsidize if there is no 

committed foster/permanent home or caretaker.  From August to the end of December 2023 we helped three individuals:   

with 4 cats:  eye infection and not feeling well.  We helped cat rescuers with some of the cost of 10 spays/neuters, 3 

vaccinations/deworming/defleaing, 1 euthanasia, and various medications, cat food.  We continue our monthly cat/dog food 

deliveries to Parkdale Food Centre, St. Joe’s Women’s Centre and St. Joe’s Supper Table, all in Ottawa.  The Supper Table 

shares with a second centre they run on Wiggins Private.  Your support has made this possible.  We thank you.   
 

NEW ADLC SPAY PROJECT:  This project began in early 2023 with the help of the Ottawa Spay/Neuter Clinic.  Every 

month we will contribute towards half the cost of spaying 3 dogs.  To qualify individuals must either be living in Ottawa 

Community Housing, or receiving Ontario Disability Support Payments (ODSP), or income through Ontario Works (OW).  Those 

individuals booking the spay appointments would have to pay half of the cost as well.  Should the three monthly spots not be 

filled by someone living in Ottawa Community Housing, or receiving help from ODSP or OW, then one female dog through the 

Community Veterinary Outreach organization can fill one monthly spot as long as the Community Veterinary 

Outreach organization covers half of the cost.  In 2023, 8 dogs were spayed through this project.   
 

ADLC ADVERTISING:  ADLC’s SPAY/NEUTER FUND AND ALTERNATIVE RESEARCH FUND:  A full page ad was placed in the 

Fall/Winter 2023-24 ULTIMATE GUIDE to Retirement Living, Ottawa edition.  Our ad promoted ADLC’s Spay/Neuter 

Fund and non-animal-using Alternative Research Fund.   
 

To DONATE to ADLC’s Spay/Neuter Fund, Animals in Distress Fund or Alternative Research Fund, see page 7. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

ADLC’S WEBSITE:  Our sincere thanks to Brenda Campbell who has spent a 

great deal of time redesigning and updating our National Capital FreeNet 

website.  We invite you to check it out at:  https://animal-defence.ncf.ca/.   
 

ADLC’S FACEBOOK PAGE:  We now have a FACEBOOK page thanks to Brenda 

Campbell:  www.facebook.com/groups/AnimalDefenceLeagueofCanada. 
 



 

BEQUESTS:  Persons wishing to help the work of the League could put this provision in their wills:  “I bequeath to the 

Animal Defence League of Canada, Ottawa, Ontario, ___ % of the residue of my Estate to be applicable to the general 

purposes of the organization.”  Another way of wording this could be:  “I bequeath to the Animal Defence League of 

Canada, Ottawa, Ontario, ___ % of the residue of my Estate to be applicable to the Spay/Neuter Fund, [and/or] ___ % of 

the residue of my Estate to be applicable to the Animals in Distress Fund, [and/or] ___ % of the residue of my Estate to be 
applicable to the Alternative Research Fund, [and/or] ___ % of the residue of my Estate to be applicable to the general 

purposes of the organization.”   
 

DONATIONS IN MEMORIAM:  When donations in memory are sent to the League, if the donor would like it mentioned in 

our bulletin that they (donor’s name) gave a donation in memory of (name of person or animal), we will publish this in our 
news bulletin.  We will not automatically do this for In Memoriam donations; it must be requested in writing.  The family of 

the deceased will be notified of your In Memoriam donation to the League.  
 

DONATIONS IN HONOUR OF …:  When donations to honour someone are sent to the League, we will notify the 

honouree of your donation.   
     …7 

  

 

MEMBERS:  Is your membership renewal due?  Please check your card, and renew! 
We regret that financial considerations do not allow us to continue mailing bulletins to non-members. 

 

To be a member in good standing, for the purpose of voting, the individual is required to have 
paid the membership fee at least six months prior to the date of the vote being taken.  If any 

annual membership fee is not paid within four months of their renewal date, the individual shall 
automatically cease to be a member.   
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RAISE MEDIA SENSITIVITY TO ANIMAL ISSUES:  Keep near your phone a list of TV and radio station phone numbers 

and addresses.  When something bad for animals is on the air, phone in your protest immediately; follow up with a letter or e -

mail.   
 
 

Now that you have finished reading this Bulletin, why not pass it on to a friend!!   
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

YOUR MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS AND DONATIONS ENABLE ADLC TO 

CONTINUE OUR EFFORTS ON BEHALF OF THE ANIMALS.   
 

 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 

ANIMAL DEFENCE LEAGUE OF CANADA 

P.O. Box 3880, Stn. C, Ottawa, Ont., K1Y 4M5  (613)233-6117 

(We are a non-profit organization.) 

 

Name ______________________________________________  Telephone # _______________________  
 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________  
 

City ___________________________________  Prov. ____________________  Code _______________  
 

Your e-mail address if you would like paperless bulletins in the future:  _______________________________  
 

 Membership: Life   $75.00 Donation: General _____________________   
 Annual   $15.00           Spay/Neuter Fund ______________   
 Senior   $  5.00           Animals in Distress Fund __________   
 Student   $  5.00           Alternative Research Fund _________   
  
 

             PLEASE NOTE – As we are NOT a registered charity, we cannot issue receipts for income tax purposes. 
                                          (   )  Mail me an acknowledgement receipt       (   )  Save the postage, don’t send me a receipt 
 

To request information flyers and stickers, please see page 8.   
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THE  ADLC  DOES  NOT  MAKE  ITS  MEMBERSHIP  LIST 
AVAILABLE  TO  ANYONE  UNDER  ANY  CIRCUMSTANCES. 
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Please send me: 
 

(   )  ADLC Vegan Cookbook – limit of 1 per address  (Cost to ADLC:  $2.60 each.)   

(   )  Vegetarian Option Paper  (   )  Live Well Booklet 
(   )  List of Hidden & Obvious Animal Derived Products & By-products  
(   )  The Pig Paper  (   )  Intensive Poultry Farming 

(   )  ADLC Comments on the DRAFT Code of Practice for the Care and Handling of Pigs 

(   )  rBGH information package  (   )  Rethink the Way We Live … 
(   )  The Meat Industry’s Cover-Up:  Canada’s Most Censored Story?  
(   )  Farming and Animal Rights  (   )  Genetic Engineering and the Threat to Farm Animals 
(   )  Working for Animal Rights on Lobbying and Ethics 
(   )  Animal Rights Versus Human Rights   The inherent right of all living beings  
        to freedom from oppression 

(   )  Bookmark:  one side promotes ADLC’s Alternative Research Fund, 

                           the other side promotes Spay/Neutering 
(   )  Discussion Paper on the Use of Animals in [Biomedical] Research 
(   )  Cosmetics testing information package and testing protest postcards  
(   )  Testing Protest Postcards 
(   )  Paper on Pharmaceuticals and Vivisection (   )  Ethical Biomedical Research 
(   )  Clear the Cages Plan information package   
(   )  Clear the Cages/Alternative Research Fund Postcards 
(   )  ARF compassion button  (   )  Brief on Pound Seizure, June 1983 

(   )  Brief RE:  Disposal of Primate Colony (Cost to ADLC:  $3.32 each.) 

(   )  PMU   Non-Animal-Using Hormone Replacement Therapy flyer [Bio-identical Progesterone] 
(   )  Humane Alternatives to Dissection Package   
(   )  Xenotransplantation:  ADLC Opposes Animal-to-Human Organ Transplants 

(   )  Circus Animals flyer   (   )  Circus Colouring Book 
(   )  The Wolf Paper                                                       (   )  Bullfighting Paper 
(   )  Angling – The Neglected Bloodsport, and Fish Farming 
(   )  Policy Statement:  Native People and the Fur Trade (   )  Trapping flyer 
(   )  Wildlife Mismanagement package  (   )  Anti-trapping posters 
(   )  Groundhog/Gopher Killingfest  (   )  Pigeons in Cities flyer  

(   )  Support for the Wild Bird Care Centre, Nepean/Ottawa, Ontario, City Hall Presentation 

(   )  Ottawa’s Proposed Animal Care and Control By-Law, City Hall Presentation 
(   )  Cat Control & the Community Brief   (   )  Spay/Neuter Brief to  
(   )  Why You Should Spay/Neuter Your Cat or Dog                          Ottawa City Hall - 2006 
(   )  Position Statement:  Euthanasia and Spay/Neutering of Cats and Dogs 
(   )  Feral Cat Information    

(   )  ADLC Letter to BC Municipality of North Cowichan re Feral/Unwanted Cats 

(   )  Proposed Bylaw Concerning Companion Animals and Other Animals Kept Outside 
(   )  Position Paper on Pet Shops  (   )  Puppy Mill package 

(   )  All Animals Need Legal Protection (Cost to ADLC:  $2.00 each.) 

(   )  ADLC Submission re:  Ontario Bill 50, Provincial Animal Welfare Act, 2008 

(   )  Children Helping Animals Through Understanding (   )  I CARE button 

 
DECALS:  (Please don’t place stickers on public property or on other people’s property.) 
 

(    )  Food Animals (    )  Murder of Animals  (    )  Are You Really that Hungry? 
(    )  LOBSTER     Boiled Alive Served Dead    Join the Vegetarians 
(    )  WARNING:  Animal flesh can be dangerous to your health    Join the Vegetarians 
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(    )  BE KIND TO ANIMALS     DON’T EAT THEM     Join the Vegetarians 
(    )  Thank You for Not Wearing Fur (    )  What Price Did They Pay for Your Fur Coat? 
(    )  Furs are Beautiful ONLY on Animals – bumper sticker  
(    )  “SAVE THE ANIMALS!”     “DON’T BUY FUR!” – set of 2 bumper stickers 
(    )  EMERGENCY “Animals to Rescue” Window Decal (To alert rescuers in emergencies that  

         animals are inside.)  (Cost to ADLC to produce the EMERGENCY decal - .80 cents each.) 

(    )  SPAY/NEUTER = Less cats/dogs having to be destroyed                (    )  Spay/Neuter 
(    )  TOO MANY CATS AND DOGS – NOT ENOUGH HOMES 

         SPAY/NEUTER YOUR CAT AND DOG  (Cost to ADLC - .55 cents per bumper sticker.) 
 
 
 

Have your cats and dogs spayed or neutered.  This 

reduces the number of cats and dogs being euthanized or 

dying on the streets because there aren’t enough homes 

for them.  This will HELP stop the killing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Accountant:  Baker Tilly Ottawa LLP, 301 Moodie Drive, Suite 400, Ottawa (Nepean), Ontario, K2H 9C4.  Financial 

statements are available from the ADLC upon request, free of charge including postage costs. 

 


